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Excellencies,  

Distinguished delegates, 

Dear colleagues,  

Good morning. Welcome to the final UNOCT briefing to Member States this year.  

During this meeting, we will review the progress we made in our joint counter-terrorism 

efforts since our last briefing, in July.   

We are grateful for the enduring support and contributions of Member States and 

United Nations Global Counter-Terrorism Coordination Compact entities, which made our 

achievements possible. 

I would like to extend a particularly warm welcome to Professor Kula Ishmael 

Theletsane, representing the Executive Secretary of the Southern African Development 

Community (SADC), and Mr. Manuel Del Rosario Vela, representing the Permanent Mission of 

the Kingdom of Spain to the United Nations.  

Their participation today 
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Following the Counter-Terrorism Coordination Committee meeting held in January, we 

are refining our collective response to Member States' needs, particularly in Africa, through our 

2024-2026 Joint Programme of Work.  

The February 2025 Coordination Committee meeting will further align the work of 

Compact entities with the guiding principles enshrined within the New Agenda for Peace and 

the Pact for the Future.  

We plan a retreat for Counter-Terrorism Compact entities and regional partners from 

Africa and Central Asia and will leverage the new Behavioral Insights Working Group to 

implement the Secretary-General's Guidance Note on behavioral science.  

UNOCT's integration into the UN Sustainable Development Group has further 

strengthened our collaboration with Resident Coordinators and UN Country Teams, fostering a 

more holistic and responsive approach to counter-terrorism in some of the most impacted 

areas. 

Our enhanced knowledge management system has improved collaboration, policy 

development, and accountability.  

Recent achievements include the publication of the “Nineteenth report of the Secretary-

General on the threat posed by ISIL (Da’esh) to international peace and security and the range of 

United Nations efforts in support of Member States in countering the threat,” published in July, 

and the establishment of a common Repatriation Repository for individuals from Northeast 

Syria.  

In addition, significant progress has been made in developing mechanisms to measure 

the impact of UN system efforts in support of the Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy, ahead of 

its 20th-anniversary review in 2026.  

Excellencies, dear colleagues, 

Subsequent presentations during this meeting will detail specific achievements and 

plans.  

We are deeply grateful for the strong partnerships we have forged with Member States 

and other key partners and stakeholders, upon which our continued success relies. 

Thank you for your kind attention. 
 

 
 

 

 


